
CITY SCHOOL 2X2 COMMITTEE – MINUTES 
                   February 1, 2016 
      West Sacramento Civic Center 
        1110 West Capitol Avenue, Room 238, West Sacramento, CA 

 
1. Roll Call (5:38 p.m.): Members Present: Mayor Christopher Cabaldon, Council 

Member Beverly Sandeen and WUSD Trustees Katie Villegas and Sarah Kirby-
Gonzalez 
 

2. Staff Present: City Manager Martin Tuttle, WUSD Superintendent Linda Luna, 
Assistant City Manager Amanda Berlin, Fire Chief John Heilmann, and Human 
Resources staff Kaitlyn Miller 
 

3. Minutes 
Minutes of the January 4, 2016 meeting were approved by consensus. 

 
4. Summer Steps Internship Program 

Kaitlyn Miller made a presentation regarding the City’s Summer Steps internship 
program, including outcomes and participation rates. The program generated 454 
applications and 22 students were accepted into the program, including 11 from 
WUSD. The presentation also included plans to increase participation and 
streamline the program for next year. 
 

5. Youth Fire Academy  
Kaitlyn Miller and Chief John Heilmann made a presentation regarding the WSFD’s 
upcoming Youth Fire Academy, including outreach and application rates. The 
program generated 14 applications, all of which were accepted into the program, 
with 12 applicants from WUSD. The presentation also included plans to increase 
outreach and participation for the program’s next session in summer 2016. 

 
6. Career Tech - Update 

Superintendent Luna provided an update on the Career Tech program, including 
the issuance of a three-year grant from the California Department of Education. 
The grant will fund implementation and expansion of CTE curriculum in the WUSD. 

 
7. Other Business 

Mayor Cabaldon discussed the collaboration of FutureReady with Juma to place 
students in CTE Pathways into food service jobs at the new Sacramento Arena. 
Members also discussed opportunities for partnerships between the City and 
WUSD, including the City applying to be one of the first “Cities of LRNG” and the 
benefit LRNG’s digital badging program could provide to WUSD students. Member 
Sandeen requested a status update on the LRNG program at the next meeting. 
 

8. Next Scheduled Meeting is April 4, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. at the WUSD Administration 
offices in Room 75. 
 

9. Adjourn (7:00 p.m.) 


